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Project Team Meeting  






24th June 2014

	Present
	

	James Staughton
	St Austell Brewery (Chair)

	Dan James
	Eden Project

	Malcolm Brown
	St Austell Town Council

	Fred Jackson
	St Blazey Town Team

	Tom French
	Cornwall Council

	Chris Witt
	St Austell BID

	Peter Moody
	St Austell Printing Company

	Ian Chalmers
	Phillips Frith

	John Kneller
	Market House

	Dick Cole
	LAG

	Dave Halton
	Chamber of Commerce

	Jackie Swain
	CEG

	Helen Nicholson
	St Austell and Mevagissey Community Network Manager, Cornwall Council

	Martin Eddy
	China Clay, St Blazey/Par/Fowey Community Network Manager, Cornwall Council


	Apologies

	John Hodkin
	IMERYS/ Eco-bos

	Tessa Claridge
	Cornwall College

	David Pooley
	St Austell Town Council


	
	
	Action

	
	Discussion on Role of SABEF (Pre-meeting - 23 June)

St Austell Bay is much stronger working across the town centre and outside areas. The relaunch has tried to include more representatives from outside the town.

SABEF is well connected with JS part of CDC, Jackie S on Cornwall Chamber, and TF on the LEP. 

How much public consultation does SABEF need to do? SABEF should take on the role to support and push forward projects, but SABEF shouldn’t take on consultation for other projects; it can for its own projects. Chamber, Town Team and BID can consult their members. SABEF can have an awareness of how much consultation is taking place and make sure it actually happens.

The SABEF project team needs to focus on projects. Projects should be prioritised and have targets for investment. Targets should be set for EU funding. 

The identity of the St Austell area is also at a cross roads. We need to break the mould so that this area is a place to invest in the future.


	

	1.
	Economic Development Projects (EDP) in the St Austell Bay area

The list of projects (Annex 1) including in the positioning paper produced by TF is the starting list for the work by Cornwall Development Company (CDC) on producing a coherent investment plan for the area. This document will be useful to show that St Austell is open for business, and give SABEF the role of supporting projects which create jobs. LEP are also looking to encourage business involvement and to support small businesses accessing funding. Access for small businesses is important. SABEF should facilitate knowledge, rather than duplicate the LEP.
It is a wide ranging piece of work which needs to be informed by the LEP/ EU investment plan as well as the aspirations of the area. The project list is a starter - there needs to be consultation to bring in more projects. A30 link is one of the projects on the list.
The Environment Agency are helping to fund this because the environmental quality of the area is important. Par Bay Big Local have also contributed £10,000 but want to help steer the work.
SABEF should support themes rather than support individual projects e.g. improve the retail offer, heritage. This could be supported by working groups in the future. St Blazey Town Team is setting up working groups and could link to SABEF.

Actions: 
Circulate brief for information. 
Expand the list of projects, including St Austell Together projects

Find out who wants to invest

Theme the projects
Continue discussions with CDC to identify what information they require.


	HN/ME/TF



	2.
	St Austell Transformation
Transformation document is generally supported but some felt the costs could be too low. SABEF should use this document to request support in a S106 from any out of town development. 

The Transformation document is a first attempt. It needs reviewing and refining by a small working group.


	JS/DJ

	3. 
	Coyte Farm – Simon Hoare and Chris Towers
Since the refusal of the planning application, there has been a time to reflect on the project. Some issues remain unchanged – St Austell loses comparison shopping to neighbouring towns. Truro, Plymouth and Exeter are all expanding. Newquay has had planning permission for out of town shopping, and there is an expansion for Hayle awaiting a planning decision. St Austell hasn’t expanded its retail offer significantly. 

The main changes to the scheme are:

· Withdraw all development on the St Mewan side of the A390 i.e. the pub/ hotel, no additional car parking for the church
· Road improvements will only be a traffic light controlled junction as there are no developments on the left. 
· No road improvements for St Mewan lane
· No housing allocation. 
Elements that remain include the care home, although the location to be decided. There is no leisure offer apart from the golf academy.
The improvements to the school remain.
Sainsburys remain under contract but two retail options are being considered– one with a supermarket/  petrol station and one without. Supermarkets are not investing as much at the moment. The timetable is taking longer as there is a need to wait for other retailers to consider their approach to a scheme without a supermarket. The scheme without a supermarket would be a bit like Hayle and would require a new retail impact assessment.

The proposed S106 includes continues parking restrictions on site, minimum size for three units and a non poaching clause. It wouldn’t be possible to have banks and other services on the site. The bus service to the town centre is also included. The car park subsidy could be part of a general s106 pot. Cornwall college training is also included. 
It is hoped that the application will be submitted in Sept/ Oct. 

SABEF is looking at town centre projects which can help the town which we would like to put to the developers. 

S106 has to commensurate with the impact of the development. It will have to be ring fenced for the town and would be held in a bank account by a public body e.g. town council. It would then be allocated to projects that apply. The aim is to have an initial list of projects that could be funded. 

Which impact assessment will be used to calculate the S106? It would be a good idea to work to the worst scenario – this would be expected by the public and it means that if the impact was as bad as forecast, the town would have a good pot. The S106 could be used to fund a retail assessment after the build to assess the real impact. 

Market House is working up a heritage lottery application for £2 million. Also linked to the Town Heritage Initiative bid to heritage lottery. 
Action – have a discussion with interested parties to create a shopping list that included the market house, BID etc. A global amount should be the request. 

MB is on Strategic planning committee and supported the original Coyte Farm application. A new application would need to be considered on its merits. 


	JS/ DH/ CW



	4. 
	SABEF website

This is a way to bring the area together and would be a useful marketing tool. It would be a web portal. JS and DH considered presentations from Gendall, Nixon and New Mind. New Mind offers opportunities for making money and has a lot more tools. There is an option to merge with Andy Ward/TIC as he already has a website with them and has a large database of information. Gendall would be the best of the ‘normal’ websites. 
There are setting up costs and ongoing management costs. The idea is to pump prime the project and then it should generate its own funding. Photography would need to be provided. The area would encompass the towns that want to be part of it e.g. St Blazey, Fowey. 

Action: To develop this further with New Mind and a small working group.


	JS/ DH

	5.
	AOB 

Project team members were encouraged to feedback general details of the discussion to their groups.
Clarification is needed about the public role of SABEF. Should we support all economic regeneration? Or work behind the scenes? It was felt that SABEF should have a statement of what it supports. 

	JS/ HN


